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Times & Tides goes green! 
 

Would you like to receive your Times & Tides Newsletter via e-mail instead? 
Contact Breanna Harrison, St. Maryõs Office Manager, to be added to  

the e-newsletter mailing list and join us as we go green! 
officemanager@stmarysbythesea.org 



OPENING WORDS ð FATHER  V  
 

It is Tuesday, April 4 th. This morning we held the service of 
Morning Prayer in church and, as always, there was the time 
for intercessions and thanksgivings.  
 
I found myself interceding for the people of the world ð  

millions of them from various countries who have known nothing but war all of their 
lives. Children are growing up in these war -torn countries knowing nothing but the 
atrocities of war and the ravages of war ð merciless killings, rape, the abduction of 
young children forced into battle and the worst of human trafficking. Think  
Arab-Israeli Conflict in Palestine, ongoing since 1948; Iraq since 2003; South Sudan; 
Yemen and others. May God have mercy on us all!      
 
As we gathered in the peace and tranquility of church and community this morning, I 
was filled with anxiety and anguish for the people in these lands and the senseless 
fighting and killing that has been going on, every day and year after year, in their 
world.  
 
In reflecting on Easter that comes our way in two weeks, it seems to me that humanity 
is òbeing crucifiedó a little at a time; year after year. The reality of such unending wars 
leaves me anguished and perplexed. There are no easy answers. But it is during times 
such as this that Our Lordõs commandment to òlove your enemiesó seems just too  
impossible.  
 
And so I find myself struggling with my humanityé.and with my Christianity! My  
striving to be a Christian while also realizing that I am not really a Christiané..that I 

am only becoming one, day by day é. and realizing too that on any given day, or at 
any given time, I am more human than I am Christian! The thought that most of us 
Christians are that way most of the time, is very depressing. 
  
But as we move into Holy Week and journey through Maundy Thursday and Good 
Friday, may we all work through our own òspiritual strugglingó - whether war  
related or not - and may Easter find ourselves opening more fully to the Christ of  
Resurrection.  
 
May the consolation of Easter Resurrection bring us hope and joy. May it find us  
radiant, and full of òResurrected Lifeó.  
 
HAPPY EASTER! 
Vincent + 



Times & Tides Reflection  
Jim Riedel, Senior Warden  

 

Lent has been a time of preparation for your Vestry -- we have been praying,  
organizing, and examining our approach to discernment and decision making. In all 
that we do, we seek to support all of St. Maryôs wonderful programs and ministries as 
we discover who God is inviting us to call as our new rector. Truly, this is a season of 
wonder, discovery and excitement! 
Our spiritual practice is to devote ourselves to prayer and Bible Study at the start of 
each Vestry meeting. This experience is enriching and central to our formation as a 
Christian leadership body. Each month we consider where God is leading us using 
New Testament texts suggested by Bishop Mary for 2017. 
We organized ourselves using a commission structure in order to promote effective 
communications. St. Maryôs myriad programs and ministries were organized into 
commissions, each representing an aspect of parish life. Members serve as liaisons  
between these commissions and Vestry, providing communication links and  
advocacy.  

[See Page 3 for the Vestry Commissions List]  
On March 30, the Vestry engaged in a learning session on discernment and decision 
making processes with Canon Brian Nordwick and Mr. Steve Pearson from the  
Diocese. They guided us through an exploration and self-examination that will help us 
remain Spirit -led in our decision making and as we discern who will be the new rector 
for St. Maryôs. We are faithfully moving forward trusting in the Holy Spirit and excited 
about the future for St. Maryôs!  

St. Mary's Guild is still looking for recipes for their 
upcoming cookbook, so lets hear from all of  you. 
What are your family's favorites? Apple muffins?   
Pasta with shrimp?  Scalloped potatoes?  Chocolate 
cookies?  Young folks:  What are your favorite pizza 
toppings?  
Also let's think of  salads--our Farmers' Markets have 
such a huge variety of  the freshest produce you can 

imagine, the makings of  wonderful salads, soups, and starters, (hors d'oeuvres), such as carrot-and 
spinach-stuffed mushrooms, and local cheeses. We'd love to hear from you. Please submit recipes 
to: officemanager@stmarysbythesea.org or if  they are handwritten bring them to the office. 
Please include your name, and if  you wish, a brief  sentence about the dish; it will make for fun 
reading. 
 

SAVE THE DATE:  May 12th at 5:30pm, "A Taste of  St. Mary's" 
A dinner featuring some of  these recipes!  

 

All proceeds from sales of  the cookbook will be distributed by the Guild to outreach causes. If  
you have questions, call Annette Foisie at 655-3564, or annettefoisie@sbcglobal.net.  
Thank you, and Bon Appetit!  



±ŜǎǘǊȅ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ tŀǊƛǎƘ [ƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ όнлмтύ 
 

¢ƘŜ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŀǎǎƛǎǘǎ ǘƘŜ wŜŎǘƻǊ ƛƴ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ōƻǘƘ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ  
ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴ ōȅ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǘǳǊƎȅΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ !ƭǘŀǊ DǳƛƭŘΣ ²ŜŘŘƛƴƎ 
DǳƛƭŘΣ !ŎƻƭȅǘŜǎΣ !Řǳƭǘ /ƘƻƛǊΣ [ŜŎǘƻǊǎΣ /ƘŀƭƛŎŜ .ŜŀǊŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ¦ǎƘŜǊǎΦ aŀǊȅ 5ƻǊǎŎƘŜƛƳŜǊΣ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
 
¢ƘŜ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ tƻƭƛŎȅ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŜƴƎŀƎŜǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ άǾƛǎƛƻƴƛƴƎέ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ 
ŀƴŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘΩǎ ƭƻƴƎ-ǊŀƴƎŜ {ǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ tƭŀƴΦ WŀŎƪƛŜ tƛŜǊŎŜΣ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
 
¢ƘŜ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŜȄŀƳƛƴŜǎ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ƴŜŜŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŬƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŜ ǘǿƻ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ 
ǘƻ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ŀƴ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ōǳŘƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ±ŜǎǘǊȅΦ Lǘ ŀƭǎƻ ŜȄŀƳƛƴŜǎ ǿŀȅǎ ƻŦ ōŜǎǘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǳǎΦ 
¢ƘŜ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CƛƴŀƴŎŜ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΣ .ǳŘƎŜǘ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΣ tƭŀƴƴŜŘ DƛǾƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ LƴǾŜǎǘƳŜƴǘ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΦ wƛŎƪ CǊŀƴƪŜΣ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
 
¢ƘŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ϧ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ LƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ǎŜŜƪƛƴƎ 
ǿŀȅǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ Ŏŀƴ ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ǘƻ ƛǘΣ ōƻǘƘ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭƭȅΦ /ǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎΥ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ 
{ƻŎƛŀƭ /ƻƴŎŜǊƴǎΣ ¢ƘŜ ¢ƘǊƛƊ {ƘƻǇΣ L-IŜƭǇΣ /ŜƭǘƻƛŘǎΣ /ŜƭǝŎ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǝŜǎ hǊƎŀƴƛȊŜŘ ŦƻǊ wŜƭŀǝƻƴŀƭ  
tƻǿŜǊ ƛƴ !Ŏǝƻƴ ό/ht!ύ - ²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ Lǘ ŀƭǎƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛƻŎŜǎŜΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ hǳǊ 
[ƛǧƭŜ wƻǎŜǎ IƻƳŜ ŦƻǊ DƛǊƭǎ ƛƴ IƻƴŘǳǊŀǎΣ ŀƴŘ 9ƭ /ŀƳƛƴƻ wŜŀƭΩǎ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊ ŘƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ DƭƻǳŎŜǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ²ŜǎǘŜǊƴ  
¢ŀƴƎŀƴȅƛƪŀΦ ¢ƘŜ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻǾŜǊǎŜŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƴŜǿŎƻƳŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ŜǾŀƴƎŜƭƛǎƳ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƘƻǎǘǎΦ WŀŎƪƛŜ CǊŜȅΣ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
 
¢ƘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ /ŀǊŜ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻǾŜǊǎŜŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǇƭƻȅƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ǿƘƻ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭΣ 
ŜƳƻǝƻƴŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ǇŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΩǎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 
ŀƭǎƻ ƛǎ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ [ŀȅ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǝŎ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎΣ tǊŀȅŜǊ {Ƙŀǿƭ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΣ ǘƘŜ hǊŘŜǊ ƻŦ {ǘΦ [ǳƪŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ 
wŜŎŜǇǝƻƴ DǳƛƭŘΦ DŜƴŜ {ǘǊŀƴƎƛƻΣ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
 
¢ƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭŀ ŦƻǊ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ  
ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ .ǊŜŀŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ WƻǳǊƴŜȅ ƻǊ ƛƴǘŜǊƎŜƴŜǊŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎǎΦ Lǘ ŀƭǎƻ  
ƻǾŜǊǎŜŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘǎ DƻŘƭȅ tƭŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƎǊƻǳǇΦ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ aŎ/ƻǊƪƭŜΣ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
 
¢ƘŜ {ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ŘƛǊŜŎǘǎ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ǎǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ ŘǊƛǾŜΣ ōǳǘ ŀƭǎƻ ǿƻǊƪǎ ǘƻ ŜŘǳŎŀǘŜ  
ǇŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǝŜǎ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ ǎǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇΦ DǊŀǝǘǳŘŜ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ DƻŘΩǎ ŎǊŜŀǝƻƴ ŀǊŜ ŎƻǊŜ 
ǾŀƭǳŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƎǳƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ŀǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪΣ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǝƳŜΣ ǘŀƭŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ 
ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜΦ ¢ƘŜ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǾŜǊǎŜŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ DǊŜŜƴ  
/ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΦ YŜƴ IǳƴǘŜǊΣ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
 
¢ƘŜ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎǎ ϧ DǊƻǳƴŘǎ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƛǎ ƛƴ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ Lǘǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƛǎ 
ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎ ŀǊŜ ƪŜǇǘ ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ ǊŜǇŀƛǊΦ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǿƻǊƪ ŎǊŜǿǎΣ ǇŀƛŘ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ [ŜǎƭƛŜ DŀǊŘŜƴ {ǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƴ ŀŎǝǾŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ bŀƴŎȅ !ƴŘǊŜǿǎΣ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
 
¢ƘŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻǾŜǊǎŜŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǎŜƳƛƴŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ  
ǇŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ¢ƛƳŜǎ ϧ ¢ƛŘŜǎΣ ƳŀƛƭƛƴƎǎΣ ƳŜŘƛŀ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎΣ ǿŜō-ǎƛǘŜ 
ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊƳǎ ƻŦ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎƛƴƎΦ aŜƭƛƴŘŀ aŀƴƭƛƴΣ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
 
¢ƘŜ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ϧ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘΩǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƎǳƛƭŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǘƘŀǘ 
ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƴŜǿŎƻƳŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀƴ ƛƴŎƭǳǎƛǾŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŦŜŜƭǎ ǘƘŜȅ ōŜƭƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ǾŀƭǳŜŘΦ 
¢ƘŜǎŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ DǊŜŜǘŜǊǎΣ ǘƘŜ ²ŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΣ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ DǳƛƭŘΣ bŜǿŎƻƳŜǊ .ǊǳƴŎƘΣ /ƻũŜŜ IƻǳǊΣ tŀǊƛǎƘ 
/ŀƳǇΣ ǘƘŜ !ƴƴǳŀƭ !ƴǝǉǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ /ƻƭƭŜŎǝōƭŜǎ {ƘƻǿΣ .ƻƻƪ {ŀƭŜΣ CƻȅŜǊ DǊƻǳǇǎΣ ǇƻǘƭǳŎƪǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ bŀƴŎȅ 
!ȄŜƭƭΣ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 



Birthed at St. Maryôs 
The Fund for Homeless Women Turns 5 Years Old 

- The Rev. Michael E. Reid 
 

My, how time flies. It was in the Fall of 2011, while in my office at St. 
Maryôs By the Sea, that I received a letter from a woman asking for help. She said that 
she had been homeless. She was surprised to find so many other women like her ï 
vulnerable and without community. They felt invisible and needed help. Although at 
the time I wasnôt sure what to do, I felt moved by the Holy Spirit to respond to her 
plea, and began a journey of discovery that would not only change my life, but would 
make a difference in the lives of women without shelter in our community for  
generations to come. 
St. Maryôs ï its legacy and present purpose, gave me the platform and the support 
that enabled me to travel without a road map. With Father Leslieôs encouragement, I 
garnered enough information to cobble together a bridge ï a community of  
people-who-care, that would take me from a mere question about this human crisis to 
the understanding and vision we have of it today, now 5 years later. 
With my co-organizers, Kathy Whilden (one Buddhist) and Marian Penn (one Jew), 
we created a photo exhibit that helped to make women living without shelter on the 
Monterey Peninsula a visible reality. After a groundswell of support from the broader 
community, we created a field of interest fund at the Community Foundation for  
Monterey County ï into which financial resources for this cause could be invested. 
Subsequently, we have raised over 1 million dollars and have established a growing 
endowment that will support services for homeless women in our community for  
perpetuity.   
Financial contributions from St. Maryôs Youth Group, Guild, Prayer Shawl Ministry and  
individual parishioners have assisted the Fund help start and sustain vital programs 
like Gathering for Women, IHelp for Women, One Starfish Safe Parking Program, 
Women in Transition, and Save our Seniors. Our annual grantmaking to these and 
other programs have touched the lives of over 1,500 women and permanently housed 
over 100.  Our first-ever assessment of the status of homeless women on the  
Monterey Peninsula was completed in 2016 and encouraged a county wide review of 
this growing need. Both documents are now published and available on the  
Community Foundation website.  From a small gathering of friends, to a monthly 
meeting of up to 50 community leaders, Edwards Hall has been our home for building 
awareness and mobilizing a community of over 500 volunteers ï a virtual army of  
actively informed makers of change. Our anniversary exhibition, called What We See: 
Photographs by Women Without Shelter, is on view at the Monterey Museum of Art 
through September, 2017. 
So, congratulations, St. Maryôs By-the-Sea. Thank 
you for helping to give birth to a movement, for  
helping to sustain its life, for your commitment to be 
the hands of God and the face of hope. You continue 
to inspire me, as you will countless others for many 
years to come. 



The St. Maryõs Antiques and Collectibles Show: 

Preview of July 7th, 8th, & 9th   
 

{ŜǊƛƻǳǎ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ !ƴǝǉǳŜǎ {Ƙƻǿ ƛǎ ǳƴŘŜǊǿŀȅΣ ǎƻ ƭŜǘΩǎ Ǝƻ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǾƛǊπ
ǘǳŀƭ ǿŀƭƪ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ ŀ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ŜƴǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǝŎƪŜǘ ōƻƻǘƘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƻǊƴŜǊ ƻŦ мнǘƘ ŀƴŘ /ŜƴǘǊŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǳǎŜ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘǎ ƳŀǇǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀŎǘǎΣ 
ǘƻ ƴŀǾƛƎŀǘŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǾŜƴǳŜǎΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ǿŀƭƪ Ǉŀǎǘ ǘƘŜ ǾŜƴŘƻǊǎΩ ōƻƻǘƘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ŦǊƻƴǘ ƭŀǿƴΣ Ǉŀǎǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƘǊƛƊ {ƘƻǇΣ ƻǾŜǊƅƻǿƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǎΣ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƛŘŜπ
ǿŀƭƪ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƭƛƳōǎ ǳǇ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ 9ŘǿŀǊŘǎ IŀƭƭΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǝƻ Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ 
ǘŀōƭŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǳƳōǊŜƭƭŀǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ {ƴŀŎƪ .ŀǊΣ ƻǇŜƴ ŦƻǊ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΦ 
 

²Ŝ ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŬǊǎǘ ǎǘƻǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜΣ ƎǊŜŜǝƴƎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅΣ ǘƻ 
ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ǘŀƎǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴŬǊƳ ƻǳǊ ŀǎǎƛƎƴŜŘ ƭƻŎŀǝƻƴΦ .ŜŦƻǊŜ ƻǳǊ ǎƘƛƊ 
ǎǘŀǊǘǎΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǿŀƴŘŜǊ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ /ƭŀȅ Iŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ 9ŘǿŀǊŘǎ IŀƭƭΣ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 

ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ƳŀƎƴƛŬŎŜƴǘ ŀƴǝǉǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝōƭŜǎΣ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǿƻǊŘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ǾŜƴπ
ŘƻǊǎΣ ǿƘƻΩǾŜ ŎƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ ƻǾŜǊ /ŀƭƛŦƻǊƴƛŀΦ hǳǊ {ƛƭŜƴǘ !ǳŎǝƻƴ ōƻƻǘƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ /ƭŀȅ Iŀƭƭ ǘƘƛǎ 
ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƳƻǊŜ ǊƻƻƳ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿŎŀǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘΦ 
 

²ƘŜƴ ƻǳǊ ǎƘƛƊ ƛǎ ƻǾŜǊΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǎƛǘ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƻ ƳǳǎƛŎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǝƻ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŎǳǇ ƻŦ 
ŎƻũŜŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǎƭƛŎŜ ƻŦ ōŜǊǊȅ ǇƛŜΣ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻǳƴŘǎ ƻŦ ŀ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŀƎŜǎ Ƨƻȅπ
Ŧǳƭƭȅ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ .ŜŦƻǊŜ ǿŜ ƭŜŀǾŜΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ƻǳǘ ƴŀƳŜ ǘŀƎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ 
ƘŜŀŘ ƘƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǇƛŜǎΣ ƻǊ Ƨǳǎǘ Ǉǳǘ ƻǳǊ ŦŜŜǘ ǳǇΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǎƻƳŜ ǊŜǎǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǿŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ŦƻǊ 
ƳƻǊŜ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴǎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΦ  

Welcome to New Altar Guild Members!  
 

On Saturday, March 25, the St. Maryôs Altar Guild shared a morning of training and 
team building as we welcomed new members, with gratitude: Karin Forno, John 
Willoughby, Sandy Moon, and Susan Blush. 
Georgia Booth led a spiritually rich training, including planning details from Melinda 
Manlin and important insights from Father Vincent. Weôll all follow the liturgical  
calendar posted in the Working Sacristy to make sure the paraments are the correct 
color, and weôll lovingly polish the beautiful brass candlesticks and silver chalices, 
though Wilfred (Bill) Scholefield set the bar very high for a spectacular shine! 
We broke for a delicious luncheon given by Father Vincent to welcome newcomers, 
thank everyone, and honor emeritus Altar Guild members. We toasted Ruth Reed 
and Doreen Tovey in person and Ginny Allen, Wilfred Scholefield and John Hedgcock 
in absentia. 
Sunday morning, Father Vincent, in a touching recognition, commissioned and  
re-commissioned the members of the St. Maryôs Altar Guild at both the 8:00 and 
10:00 services. As we prepare for Holy Week and Easter, we encourage all of you to 
consider joining us! 





From the Editorôs Desk 
 

Hello, St Maryôs! It is a beautiful Spring after all our recent rain. 
So here is an old Springtime favorite for you to enjoy. 

Blessings on all of you, Kate de la Fuente  


